Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	Application of Union Electric Company for Authority to participate in the Midwest ISO through a contractual relationship with GridAmerica.
	))))
	Case No. EO-2003-0271

	
	
	


Staff’s Status Report

COMES NOW the Staff (“Staff”) of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”), and respectfully states as follows:

1.
In an order dated June 19, 2003, the Commission granted a continuance in the above-styled proceeding in order to allow the parties time to participate in discussions aimed at settling the case. 

2.
On August 22, 2003, the Commission issued an Order Directing Filing, which requires the Staff to file, by September 5, 2003, a report on the status of those discussions.

3.
Since the granting of the continuance, the parties have been engaged in a very serious effort to settle this case.  Meetings including all parties are being held on a continuing basis, either in Jefferson City or in St. Louis.  To date, such meetings, which generally consume most of the workday, have been held on the following dates: June 30, July 25, August 12, August 20, and September 2.  The next meeting is scheduled for September 9 in St. Louis.  As a measure of the seriousness of the parties, when the September 9 meeting came into conflict with a scheduled prehearing conference in a somewhat similar case involving a request by Aquila, Inc. to join the Midwest ISO (Case No. EO-2003-0566), the parties to the instant proceeding, many of whom are also participating in the Aquila case, sought a postponement of that prehearing conference.  On the date of this filing, the Commission granted the requested postponement.    

4.
The attendance and degree of participation at the meetings, including that of the intervenors, has been very good.  Although the subject matter of the negotiations is highly complex and difficult, the demonstrated commitment of the parties to the process has produced significant progress in the effort to reach a settlement. After some early discussion of a more general nature, the focus of the meetings has moved to the detailed drafting of the agreements supporting a settlement.  Although there is no certainty that an agreement will ultimately be reached, the Staff considers that there is a serious possibility that the parties will be able to make a filing resolving this case in the near future. 

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully submits its Status Report.
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